
TOWN OF EDMESTON
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

 
PLEASE TAKE NOTICE, that, pursuant to Section 
202-b of the New York State Town Law, a public 
hearing will be held by the Town Board of the 
Town of Edmeston on the 8th day of July, 2025, 
at 7:30 p.m., at the Town of Edmeston Municipal 
Building, 2 West Street, Edmeston, New York, to 
consider proposed improvements to the Town of 
Edmeston Water District. 
 
Pursuant to a map and plan prepared by Barton 
and Loguidice D.P.C, dated June 2025 the 
proposed improvements to such water district 
includes a new back-up well treatment facility, 
replacement of the water system transmission 
main and replacement of aged distribution mains, 
valves, hydrants and appurtenances.
 
The Town has determined that the cost of such 
improvements has been determined to be based 
on the number of users in such Water district.
 
The plan shows the estimated costs of these 
improvements to be $10,903,200.
 
Any resident of the aforesaid water district of the 
Town of Edmeston shall be entitled to be heard 
upon this matter at such public hearing. A copy of 
the proposed map and plan showing these 
proposed improvements are available for review 
at the Town of Edmeston Municipal Building, 
2 West Street, Edmeston, New York.
 
This by Resolution of the Town Board of the 
Town of Edmeston.
Linda Eriksen, Town Clerk - Town of Edmeston


